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Rotary Club of
Massillon

Address: 2177 Nave Road SE, Massillon, Ohio 44646

Visit our website at: www.massillonrotary.org

Find us on Facebook at: https://www.facebook.com/massillonrotary

President’s Message

100% attendance in the month of Dec 2020:

Bill Leffler
Keith Nutter
Daniel Swartz

Sherie Brown
Chad Hartman
Michelle Hartman
Matt Hull

Thanks to Rotarians who give every year, we
accomplished a lot in 2019-20:

* Rotarians gave $123.6 million to the Annual
Fund.
* The Foundation awarded 1,359 global grants.

ROTARY
CONNECTS
THE WORLD

January Speakers

Happy Birthday!
Jay Bomze

Jan 15
Mel Herncane

Jan 24
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ROTARY CLUB OF MASSILLON
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
November 3, 2020

The Board of Directors met at Kozmo's Grille on Tuesday, November 3, 2020. The following
members were present: Bill Leffler, Matt Hull, Richard Regula, Todd Loxley, Daniel Swartz,
Richard Leffler, Kathy Schultz, Michelle Hartman and Keith Nutter. Also present was Jay Bomze.

The first matter of business was to approve the minutes of the October 6, 2020 meeting. Upon
motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried the minutes of the October 6, 2020
meeting were approved.

SECRETARY’S REPORT:

Mr. Hull presented to the Board the proposal to accept the admission of Mr. Jeff Brest as a
member of the Club. Upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried the Board
voted to approve the admission of Mr. Brest.

Mr. Hull also notified the Board that Adrianne Price has asked that her membership be
converted to a corporate membership for the United Way. This would allow more participation
from individuals at the United Way to attend meetings when Adrianne is unavailable to attend.

The Massillon Museum was approved as a member in March, however, they still need to be
inducted at a Club meeting and Mr. Jingo will need to order a badge for the Museum.

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mr. Leffler led a discussion regarding the special meeting of the Board to approve the
individuals authorized to sign checks on the Club’s behalf. Qut of an abundance of caution, Mr,
Leffler suggested simply approving the authorized individuals through a motion and vote at the
current meeting. Upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried the Board voted
to approve Kathy Shultz, Matt Hull and Keith Nutter to replace the 3 current signers on the First
Commonwealth account.

CLUB SERVICE:

Mr. Hull presented for discussion the fact that someone needs to replace Lori as the Club’s
RYLA coordinator to work with the schools and identify students who would like to participate
in the RYLA leadership conference. Mr. Bomze stated he would be happy to do this and Mrs.
Hartman expressed she would assist him if needed.

Mr. Bomze stated that students of the month from Massillon High School would again be
attending Club meetings but that Tuslaw was still prohibiting such student travel. Mr. Hull
stated he had reached out to Fairless to see if they would like to participate and is waiting to
hear back.
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Mr. Hull presented for discussion the idea that the Club engage in a general fundraiser by
selling support local cards with various discounts offered by local businesses. Mrs. Hartman
stated she would look into getting the cards made and the Board would need to undertake
efforts to seek out businesses who would be willing to participate.

Mr. Hull also presented for discussion the fact that the Purple Bag Project was gearing up for
2021 and would be asking local Rotary clubs to pick a month in which they would fill purple
bags with items for victims of domestic violence. Mrs. Hartman stated she would reach out to
Joy Dougan to coordinate this with our Club.

Finally, Mr. Hull presented for discussion the 2020-2021 Four Way Test Speech competition and
the need for a Club member to coordinate with the schools to see if any students would like to
participate. Mr. Bomze stated he would coordinate this with the schools and Mrs. Hartman
stated she would assist if needed.

MEMBERSHIP
Mrs. Shultz stated that she had sent Mr. Brest’s membership application to Mr. Jingo.

MASSILLON ROTARY FOUNDATION:
No report.

INTERNATIONAL:
No report.

PROGRAMS:
No report.

OLD BUSINESS:
Mr. Hull gave a brief update on the Paul Brown Scholarship and the scholarship committee,
which is working to schedule a committee meeting.

Mr. Hull and Mr. Bomze discussed the pick 3 fundraiser and using the fundraiser to support the
SAM Center since the Club was unable to do so due to cancelling the annual fundraiser. Mr.
Bomze stated he would assist in getting the tickets printed and distributed to the members and
Mr. Hull stated he would have Krugliak, Wilkins, Griffiths & Dougherty cover the costs of
printing and distribution so that there would be no costs to the Club. Each Club member will be
responsible for selling 20 tickets at $5 each. The drawing will be held each day in the month of
January.

The Board briefly discussed the social Dan McMasters had agreed to host and the money the
Club gave to Mr. McMasters for the social. Mr. Hull stated he would follow up with Mr.
McMasters to see if he would return the $200 the Club gave him for the social. In the event Mr.
McMasters would hold a social in the future the Club could send him the money again.
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Mr. Hull gave the Board a brief update on the potential Tuscarawas River clean-up project. The
group discussing the project is to have another meeting on Friday November 6th.

NEW BUSINESS:
The Board briefly discussed the need to cancel, alter or postpone Club meetings due to the
COVID-19 pandemic. The Board decided to not take any action at this time.

NEXT MEETING:
The next regularly scheduled meeting on the Board of Directors is Tuesday, December 1, at
11:30am, at Kozmo’s Grille.

ADJOURNMENT:
Upon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by,

Thomas D. Jingo
Club Secretary
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Massillon
Rotary Club

is working for the

Massilion
Rotary Club
Is working for the

Massillon
Rotary Club

is working for the

Rotary Service to
Salvation Army

$2,872.54!
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ROTARY's
Areas of Focus

Rotary {59

THE FOUR-WAY TEST

of the things we think, say or do

€ Isitthe TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concemed?

Will it build GOODWILL
& BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL
to all concerned?

Local Rotary Meetings

MONDAYS

Dover: Tuscarawas County Senior Center — 11:45 am
Dalton: United Methodist Church — 11:45 am
Malvern: Methodist Educational Building — 6:00 pm

TUESDAYS

Jackson Twp: La Pizzeria — 11:45 am

Orrville: Aultman Orrville Hospital community Room — 11:45 am
East Canton: Foltz Community Center — 7:30 am

WEDNESDAYS

Alliance: YWCA — 11:45 am

Louisville: Paradise United Church of Christ — 12:00 pm
Perry: Falcone’s Tavern — 11:45 am 1 ' & 3"Wednesdays
Plain Twp: Skyland Pines — 11:45 am

THURSDAYS

Massillon: Eagles Club — 11:45 am

Canal Fulton: Community Building — 6:30 pm

North Canton: Arrowhead Country Club — 11:45 am
Minerva: Minerva’s Classic 57 — 7:30 am

Canton South: McCall's Restaurant & Banquet Center — 7:30 am

FRIDAYS
Canton: Alex D. Krassas Event Center — 11:45 am

‘or a Complete Listing for District 6650:
ittp://rotarydistrict6650.org/ClubDirectory

Rotary

“Service Above Self”

nal Service Month

Rotary Club of Massillon

Officers:

President.....cooovviiiiiiiiiiiiii,
President Elect/VP.................
Past President (2019-2020)......

Matt Hall
Chad Hartman
Keith Nutter

TrEASUIEl .. e Richard Leffler
Secretary. .o Thomas Jingo
Directors:

2019-2020............... Joe Logan, Dan Swartz
2017-2020......ccccvunnens, Jim Stanford, John Shultz
2018-2021.............. Richard Regula, Todd Loxley

Massillon Rotary Foundation: Joe Logan
Club Service Chair: Chad Hartman
International Chair: Williom Leffler

District Governors:
...... Linda Henderson
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Interested in Making a Gift?

The Massillon Rotary Foundation Trust

(Tax ID# 34-1604220) will accept donations af
any time. Contributions to the trust are tax
deductible to the extent permitted by the IRS.
Please see Wendy Blosser or Richard Leffler for
more details.
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